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Distington Big Local Ltd /Partnership Board Meeting

6 June 2017, 3 - 5pm

Distington Community Centre
Present:  Rhoda Robinson (Chair), Norma Pritt, Pat Nelson, Christine Pattinson, Josephine Greggain, Alison Boyd, Annette Whitehead, Karen Hodgson, Carl Cooper, Ingrid Morris (Minutes)
Apologies: Julia Powley, Pete Duncan, Sue Hunter, Paul Tharagonnet, Alison Jackson, Hollie Dennis (PCSO), Shelley Hewitson, Alan Lowe,
24.17 Welcome The chair welcomed everybody and advised that Alan has had his surgery and is doing OK.  The Chair also advised that Sue Hunter has asked her to let people know that she has been diagnosed with breast cancer and will be having surgery tomorrow.
25.17 Conflict of Interests None
26.17 Minutes of Previous Meeting Were passed as a true record.
27.17 Actions & Matters Arising 

Summer Fund Day & Football Pitch opening Combining the opening of the re-instated football pitch with the Fun Day worked well and the event ran smoothly, we had a number of appreciative comments from people attending. We estimate that around 300 people attended.  The total cost for putting on this event is in the region of £3,300. Hospice at home raised over £150 on their tombola at the event.
28.17 Land Sale to Residents We have offered to sell the garden plots of land behind their properties to nos. 9 & 10 Church Road at a price of £1,000 each plus any solicitor costs DBL would incur in the sale.  
29.17 Future Staffing We have received 11 applications for the post of Project Assistant to date, we may have several more coming in and will complete short listing tomorrow.  
NB: since this Board meeting the new Project Assistant has been appointed to replace Ingrid in her current role.  We had some high quality applications and are please to appoint Victoria Pooley who is a Distington resident.  She will start in post on 24 August 2017. (This should read 24 July 2017).
30.17  Land Development  The horses have been removed and the land has now been tidied up with the use of a digger and skip.  Thanks to Ronnie and the digger contractor for their hard work, the site now looks much better.  There is a Land Development meeting tomorrow, at which we will discuss what fencing is needed around the site in the near future. The Board was happy to replace any wire fencing that was damaged around the site and voted in favour of paying for this although we do not know at this stage what the cost will be.
31.17  Treasurers Report  The Year End to March 2017 has now been completed. Due to computer problems we were unable to print a report off.
32.17  AGM Date & Format The date of the next AGM has been set for Friday 29 September 2017 at 6pm. We will provide tea, coffee and sandwiches and formally invite all local organisations to attend.  DCYP will do a little presentation on what some of their funding has been spent on.  We will ask other groups who have received significant amounts of funding if they are also able to do a small presentation (e.g. Rugby Club and Football Club).  The Board was also happy to ask Jeff, from Trellis Arts, to provide us with a costing and proposal for a short bespoke performance piece on our community which would enhance the evenings’ proceedings. Action: Ingrid / Alan to invite all local organisation and ask certain groups if they are able to do a presentation.
33.17 Sub Group Recommendations The Chair advised that the decision to remove the seating from the Hinnings Road bus shelter without consulting the Board has caused a lot of upset. DBL money had been spent on the seating and therefore the decision as to whether to remove it should have gone to the Board. At the last Parish Council meeting the Chair had asked if they would put a CCTV camera on the building opposite the shelter to capture the antisocial behaviour taking place there and is still awaiting the outcome of this request. If a camera is installed, the Board can look at the possibility of re-instating the seat.  In order to prevent similar things happening in future we need to put together a policy outlining what decisions and spend sub groups can authorise without taking the item to the Board for approval or non-approval. Some Board and staff members have noted that since the removal of the seat there is less litter in the shelter and not as many children hanging around in there.  The Parish Council has agreed to ask the Fish and Chip shop to tidy up litter from its premises. 
24.17Development Workers’ Report
Staffing Alan’s last day will be on 3 August 2017, we will be sad to see him go and wish him all the best in the future. Ingrid was appointed to take over Alan’s role with the new job title of Project Manager.  Her appointment was decided following a presentation to the Board, she steps into the role at the beginning of August.  Chris Hewer will start a temporary 12 week contract from the beginning of June to the end of August 2017 as a Maintenance Assistant working with Ronnie during this very busy summer period.
Village Maintenance Project We have had to replace the petrol strimmer and mower since the last meeting.  The gardening service is going very well and has been used 57 times by more than 30 households to date.
Job Club This service continues to be used by mainly regular visitors.

Digi Club & Raspberry Pi There is still a low uptake for both of these.  Paul is kindly donating a computer which it is hoped will be set up in the library for use by the general public, any printing will need to be charged for.

Residents Advice Service These sessions continue to be mostly fully booked.

Befriending Scheme Ingrid and Heather (Church) are having a review meeting with Age UK and other partners of this project.
Arts Out West Mervyn Stutter has been booked for an autumn show.

Football Pitch Now that the pitch is up and running we need to hand as much of the maintenance of the pitch as possible over to the football club.  Lawsons are investigating the best deal for a storage container for us.  Alan advises that we retain any ownership of the container leasing the use of it to the club. At this meeting it was suggested that we check with the Rugby Club that they are happy for us a transport a container across their pitch and also explore the possibility of craning it in.  Karen advised that Margaret Hewer from CASC advised that she would not be happy with the condition of the new football pitch as there are still lots of weeds present.  Herbicide has recently been applied and we will keep an eye on it. The Board were in agreement that the Football Club should pay for the grass cutting in the same way other local organisation have to pay.  The charges are to help cover Ronnies’ costs, on top of this are the mower, repair and fuel costs  Action: Ingrid to ask Ronnie to periodically check the condition of the field. Ingrid to speak to Luke from Grassroad Sharks football club re pitch upkeep.
Good Grub Club volunteers advised that they are still not attracting the people that this project is aimed at.  The next session is on 13th June and if no new members of the relevant age group attend they will probably stop running it.  It has been running on a monthly basis since September 2016.  Very little start up money has been spent on this project and every demonstration meal has been on how to feed a family for under £5. We can always look at re-instating this project in the future if there is a demand for it.
23.17 AOB 

Alan’s Leaving Do  Wednesday 9th August after the next Board Meeting was suggested.  NB it has since transpired that Alan is not available on this date, we are now hoping to hold the event on Friday 4 August at lunchtime provided enough people are able to attend. Date to be confirmed.
Date of next Board Meeting: Wednesday 9 August 2017, 11:30 am – 1:30pm at the Community Centre

